Community Blood Bank Board Meeting

Wednesday, February 17, 2012
Present at meeting (meeting site: Sanford Medical Center): Dr. Keith Anderson (Board Chair), Judy Blauwet, Dianne Breen, Dr. Jacquelyn Choate, Lisa Greenfield, Monica Huber, Allen Miller, Leo Serrano, Ken Versteeg

Minutes from Previous Meeting

The board approved the November 30, 2011 Community Blood Bank board minutes.

Collection (January – December, 2011)

Avera McKennan Collection: 
9,769 
Sanford Medical Center:

9,649
(10,849 – 1,200 Watertown Units)

(Variance: +120 McKennan)

______________________________________________________________________________________

Total Collection:


20,618 units (+25 units from 2010) 

Collection (January – February 10, 2012)

Avera McKennan Collection: 
   937 
Sanford Medical Center:

1,025
(1,137 - 112 Watertown Units)

(Variance: 88 Sanford)

______________________________________________________________________________________

Total Collection:


2,074 units (+37 units from 2011) 

Executive Director’s Report

Mr. Versteeg reported that we finished the year 18 units over goal primarily due to a terrific December.  

Mr. Versteeg informed the CBB Board that Watertown Heroes Behind the Badges collected 224 units of blood and the Sioux Falls Heroes Behind the Badges reached an all time record of 1022 units of blood.  

Mr. Versteeg shared his concern with the Board about the overall deferral rate for 2011 being up significantly; total deferrals for the year were a little over 3,600.  The board discussed the information provided and decided that it was not as much of a concern since we are meeting our blood needs overall.  

Diane Breen asked if we could take the West Nile question off the interview.  Ms. Breen stated that last week there were two deferrals due to the West Nile question and the donors may not have been deferred otherwise.  Dr. Anderson stated that he was okay with taking the West Nile question off the list of questions the next time we reprint the questionnaire.  

4th Quarter Financials

Mr. Versteeg stated that we finished the year $75,000 or 3.18% under budget, reducing our cost per unit by $1.85 / unit.  The Board Approved the 4th Quarter Financials, 2011.
2012 Proposed Budget

Mr. Versteeg presented the 2012 proposed budget with the adjustments made suggested at the November 30, 2011 CBB Board meeting.  

Judy Blauwet asked Mr. Versteeg if we are still looking at $3.90/ gallon diesel given the current state of the cost of gas.  Mr. Versteeg stated that he was given this estimate by School Bus Inc. in October, 2011.  Judy Blauwet suggested that he get current estimates on their forecast for diesel.  Mr. Versteeg stated that he will also check with both hospital systems to get forecasts from the people in-charge of the MRI trucks etc. and place his findings into the 2012 budget.  

Mr. Versteeg informed that board that there was a Canton High School student that passed out in the school hallway after donating blood and chipped his teeth.  We are looking at a cost of $10,000 for his dental bills.  Mr. Versteeg shared that McKennan carries Rhodes Insurance and when it is a McKennan collection day any cost associated with a donor reaction would be covered under an umbrella policy.  Allen Miller will research to see if Sanford carries that same type of policy for the bloodmobile.  
Action:  The CBB Board approved the 2012 proposed budget.

Hendricks, MN Update

Mr. Versteeg stated that the Kiwanis Club will organize the blood drives in Hendricks from now on.  Mr. Versteeg held five educational sessions with 100 people attending the sessions.  The purpose of these sessions was to help inform the community about CBB and why we are coming into the community to host blood drives.  

A.R.C. Meeting

Recently, Dr. Anderson, Dr. Choate and Mr. Versteeg met with the A.R.C.’s Geoff Kaufmann, CEO and David Mair, MD, Medical Director, in Fairmont, MN.  Dr. Anderson stated that they were trying to gather history on Community Blood Bank and how the ARC worked with CBB years ago.  Dr. Anderson said that many years ago the ARC was used as a reference lab for CBB and then the ARC decided that if they didn’t provide blood to an organization, they would not be a reference lab for that organization.  Dr. Anderson told the board that the ARC has changed their policy and they will do reference lab work for any blood bank.  Dr. Anderson said the meeting was an overview of the past relationships ARC had with CBB.  
Donor Reaction Information

Dr. Anderson asked all board members to take a look at the data that Leann Richardson provided which tracked donor reactions for 2011.   Dr. Anderson stated that the reactions the last couple of years are higher due to FDA recommendations on tracking reactions from mild to severe.  Dr. Anderson said we will have a discussion next board meeting regarding the donor reaction information (tabling the topic for next board meeting).
Avera Queen of Peace (Mitchell, SD)

Judy Blauwet provided the information as to the current services being offered to Avera Queen of Peace via LifeServe.  Mrs. Blauwet stated that Avera Queen of Peace is very open to looking at a proposal from Community Blood Bank.  Leo Serrano stated that CBB could not provide all the services currently being offered by LifeServe.  Mr. Serrano continued stating that LifeServe is offering the blood and blood products on consignment to Queen of Peace.  Dr. Choate stated if Queen of Peace is willing to not receive four of the services currently being provided on the list, then we would be able to look at offering them service and possible provide them with a savings.  Mrs. Blauwet asked how we compare to LifeServe on pricing and Mr. Serrano stated CBB is about $20.00 per unit less expensive.  Leo Serrano said if we had to meet Queen of Peace’s current service we would lose money on the service.  
HIV False Positive ReEntry

Dr. Choate asked Dr. Anderson if we have ever reentered a donor that has had a HIV false positive.  Dr. Anderson said we have always permanently deferred the donor because it is very difficult to track reentry and not very cost effective.  Dr. Choate agreed that it is costly and when we have plenty of donors meeting our needs for blood we do not need to consider reentry at this time.  

Updating PDF Files

Dr. Anderson stated in the past Dr. Travers was responsible for updating our Medical Conditions and Travel Risk lists for the bloodmobile in PDF format to use on the computers.  Dr. Anderson continued to say Leann Richardson has agreed to update all the Medical Conditions and Travel Risk information going forward.  Dr. Anderson asked if we could have a group meeting with: Lisa Greenfield, Dianne Breen, Dr. Anderson, and Dr. Choate to discuss if we are updating information frequently enough on the bloodmobiles.  
Social Media

This topic will be tabled for the next CBB Board meeting

Compensation for Acting Supervisors

Mr. Versteeg stated when our supervisors are not working, a back-up supervisor is assigned to the task.  Mr. Versteeg said it was brought up in our supervisor’s meeting the individuals that are being asked to be back-up supervisor should be compensated for the extra responsibilities when called upon.  Dawn VerHoeven and Lisa Greenfield are able to give the acting supervisor a bump in pay by the person clocking in under a different job code the days that they are asked to be a back-up supervisor.  Judy Blauwet stated that the staff members who are back-up supervisors would need additional training in order to take on the responsibility.  Judy motioned to approve the increase in compensation when staff members are asked to be the acting supervisor on the bloodmobile.  Leo Serrano seconded the motion.  The board approved the 5% increase in pay when staff members are called upon to be the acting supervisor on the bloodmobile.  

Submitted by, 

Kenneth Versteeg

Executive Director

Community Blood Bank  
